

318 Canborough St. P.O. Box 400 Smithville, ON LOR 2A0

T: 905-957-3346 F: 905-957-3219 www.westlincoln.ca

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

Proposed Building Fee Adjustments Monday March 21, 2022 @ 6:30pm

The Township of West Lincoln will hold a public meeting on Monday, March 21st, 2022 at 6:30 p.m., via Zoom, regarding proposed fee adjustments to the Building Fees, as found in the Building Fees By-law, as per the Comprehensive User Fee Review. This Public Meeting is scheduled to satisfy the requirements of the Ontario Building Code Act S.O.1992., c.23, as amended.

A draft of the proposed changes to the Building Fees, will be made available to the public as of February 25th, 2022. This notice and proposed fees, will also be available on the Township of West Lincoln website at www.westlincoln.ca.

Interested persons may express their comments at the Public Meeting (via Zoom) or in writing. Written requests to speak at the public meeting must include the person's name, address, telephone number, information about who they are representing (if applicable) and a brief statement outlining their position with respect to the proposed adjustment to the Building fees.

Please note, this Public Meeting will be held as part of the Planning, Building, and Environmental Committee Meeting that will be held on **Monday, March 21st 2022**, starting at 6:30 p.m. Please contact the Deputy Clerk, Jessica Dyson (jdyson@westlincoln.ca or 905-957-3346, ext. 6720), prior to **March 18th**, **2022 at 12 p.m** to be provided with a link, if you wish to speak to this matter.

www.westlincoln.ca

For further information, please contact: John Schonewille, Chief Building Official @ 905-957-5135, or Brian Treble, Director of Planning and Building @ 905-957-5138